09-20-21 Town Board Meeting

The Sept. 20, 2021, Sugar Creek Town Board Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m., at
the town hall, by Chairman, Dale Wuttke.

There were 4 visitors present.

All open meeting laws have been complied with for this meeting.

The following Town Board Members were present: Chairman-Wuttke, Supervisor -
Clarbour, Clerk-Boyd and Treasurer-Loveless. Absent was Supervisor - Robers. Also present
was Attorney, Steve Koch.

The minutes from the Aug. 16, 2021 Town Board Meeting were approved as printed.
Motion made by David Clarbour and seconded by Wuttke; motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed with $1,252,477.54 in cash assets and $207,441.60
in American Rescue Plan as of 08-31-21.

Fire Chief’s Report. Rod Smith was present. He had the updated agreement ready to be
signed by the Town Board. This will be approved later in the meeting.

The road report was given by Greg Walbrandt. They have been shouldering and culverts.
Scott’s will be here at the end of the week and will finish the road work. Matt Lindstrom from
the City of Elkhorn contacted Greg and wants the Town to pay our portion for the patch on Voss
Road. The patch is done and the City did not follow the contract that we have with the City of
Elkhorn for a Maintenance Agreement. The Attorney, Steve Koch will look into the matter.

Three conditional use permit requests from Anthony & Michelle DiMauro. Request is for
a wedding barn, farm food service and a farm school. Property located at W6022 County Road
A, tax parcel # GA 282100001. The Plan Commission recommended approval. Dale Wuttke
made a motion to approve the above stated conditional uses; Clarbour seconded; motion carried
unanimously.

Alcohol beverage and cigarette license applications for DOLGENCORP, LLC, Amy J.
Trams-agent, Dollar General, W5163 County Road A, Class A Combination and cigarette
license. Dale Wuttke made a motion to approve the Class A Combination license and the
cigarette license for Dollar General; Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Installation of Driveways and Culverts on Town Road Right-Of-Ways. The Town Board
discussed concrete driveways into the road right-of-way. David Clarbour made a motion to table
till next month; Wuttke seconded; motion carried unanimously. This item will be placed on the
next Town Board Meeting.

Dog licensing problems. The dogs on Geneva Road and Kyle Peterson have not gotten
dogs licensed. The Sheriff’s Dept. will look into them.

Elkhorn Area Fire Department Service Agreement. The final wording was reviewed.
Dale Wuttke made a motion to approve; Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimously. The
Agreement was signed.

Operator’s license. None.

Public comment. None

Clerk’s report. None

Bills. David Clarbour made a motion to pay the bills as presented; Wuttke seconded;
motion carried unanimously.
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David Clarbour made a motion to adjourn; Wuttke seconded.

Motion Adjourned
Respectfully Submitted

Meare ot/

Diane Boyd, Town Clerk
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